
Dear Comrades,

The League of Young Communists USA (LYCUSA) salutes the Free German Youth on the 70th
anniversary of the death of Philipp Müller.

70 years ago, Philipp Müller was shot by West German police after participating in the “youth
caravan against rearmament and the General Treaty”, which would promote rearming West
Germany and for contractual agreements with NATO.

Since then, Germany has been a part of NATO and has supported every imperialist war of the
United States, and the European Union.

The rise of fascism in Europe and in the rest of the world has allowed more xenophobic and
nationalist elements into the mainstream and for war to seem more appealing to the average
person.

This anniversary gives us a reminder to remember the enemy in our own countries and to fight
for a “War on War!”.

We salute the demonstration on May 14th under the slogan of “War on War!”.

Long live the Free German Youth!

Long live the Anti-Imperialist and Anti-Fascist struggle!

Long live Internationalism!
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